Minutes of Hathern Parish Council Meeting held on Monday 7th December, 2020 at 7..30 p.m.
This was a zoom meeting.
Present:  Councillors Dann, Murdoch, Clayton Bennett, Boyes, Swift, Mrs. Spencer – clerk,
                 County Councillor B. Newton, Borough Councillor K. Harris, 3 members of the public.
Apologies:  These were received from the Police, Councillor Hopwood, Borough Councillor
                     E. Ward.
Police Matters:
                    We received some crime stats on incidents that have occurred over the last month;
                    4 vehicle crimes, 1 theft of parcel from the doorstep, 1 drug use in a public place.
                    Councillor Newton reported that she had been out with the police on a safe/secure
                    campaign.  Councillor Harris has asked for more police presence in the area.
Public Participation:
                     A local resident asked why LCC send out information about jobs that are to take 
                     place in the village and then they are cancelled.  Another point raised was when
                     contractors have carried out work why do they leave their cones and safety barriers
                     etc behind.
Declarations of Interest:
                     None were declared.
                     The Minutes of the last meeting were signed as a true record.
Matters arising from the Minutes:
     Highway Issues:
        Overhanging vegetation at The Leys:
                      This has been reported to LCC again and it is now on the works schedule.
        MacMillan Way:
                       We have received a book about the Cross Britain Way which has been donated to the 
                      Library. We have also received a waymarker, we are to make a more substantial one
                       and then put it up in spring.
Daisy Bank Update;
  Landscaping:
                        A schedule for re-planting has been agreed to take place over the winter. We 
                       understand that work is to be completed by Taylor Wimpey on behalf of 
               William Davis.  Hopefully a Certificate of Practical completion can be issued                         
                early in the New Year.
                Councillor Harris is to write to D. Ward at William Davis setting a deadline
                for the work to be completed by 11th January ,2021.
    Dog bin/Signage:
                Councillor Harris has submitted an application to Democratic Services for
                a bin to be sited on Daisy Bank.
Asset Maintenance Improvement:
  Green Spaces Maintenance:
      Tree Management:
1.  Tree Inspections:
The  full inspection has now been completed by the Forestry Department at LCC and we
have received a report for the Cemetery.  We are now waiting for the second report
covering all the other areas.  We have put in a planning application for TPO work to be
             carried out at the cemetery and we should receive a response after 28th December from
             CBC.  Early in the New year we will need to get some quotes for the work to be carried out.
2. Tree Management Policy:
The draft policy was discussed at the last F. & GP meeting.  It was agreed that we adopt this
policy.  Councillor Clayton will put it on the website.
      Hedgerow cutting:
             Cutting of the hedgerows around the football field and the allotment field will be carried out 
             this weekend.
  Other Assets:
       Notice Board on The Park;
              This is now in place.  We are to ask the football and cricket clubs if they have anything we
              might consider putting inside the notice board that is relevant to the clubs.
       Re-surfacing of parking area outside Hathern Park:
             Councillor Murdoch is meeting with  M & BG to discuss a quote for re-surfacing this area.
             He is also going to get two more quotes and they will be discussed at our next meeting.
            Kim Lawson raised the issue of the cemetery approach – the kicking boards in front of 
            the two seats need replacing and more pea gravel needs to be put down.  We are to ask
                    Chris Betts to give us a quote for this work.
Speed limit through the Village:
                    We have had a request from a resident to consider having a 20 m.p.h. speed limit
                    through the village.  This has the support of all Councillors.  We propose having three
                    20 m.p.h. signs.at the top of each road in the centre of the village i.e. Narrow Lane,
                    Wide Lane and Wide Street.  A request for this proposal has been sent to LCC by 
                    Councillor Newton.  LCC has responded and will undertake an initial investigation.                   
                    Councillor Newton will chase in the New Year.
  Community Wood land Project:
                    A press release was issued jointly by CBC and HPC about this project.  There was also
                   an article in the Hathern Herald.  The next step is to secure funding and this work is
                   being done by CBC.  The chairman passed on thanks to Keith Harris and Emma Ward
                   for their help in getting this project off the ground.
Financial Matters:
  Rent review – allotments;
                  All the allotments have now been taken and we have a waiting list.  There has been
                  no increase in rents since 2014.  After discussion it was agreed that once again there 
                  no increase for the forthcoming year.
  Budget and Precept 2021/22;
                   This was discussed in detail at our F. &GP meeting and a draft budget was tabled at
                   this meeting.  We proposed an increase of 1.7% in the Precept taking this to £47,000
                   for 2021/22.  The proposed budget and Precept were agreed unanimously.
Planning Matters:
                    We have received a pre-planning application for land off Zouch Road for 63 houses.
                    It has been posted on the website so that Councillors can comment.
Correspondence:
                    A request for an additional inscription was approved.  An allotment tenant asked
                    for permission to plant 3 fruit trees and put up a shed or polytunnel on his allotment –
                   permission was granted.
                   The audit for 19/20 has been completed and a Completion Notice has been placed on the
                   notice boards.

Accounts for payment:
           The following invoices were approved and cheques written;
            Hyphen Marketing                               Hathern Herald                        712.70
            M & BG                                                  Contract work                           797.50
            M & BG                                                  Contract work                           797.50
            Hathern Rec. Assoc.                            Hire of Village Hall                      32.00
            LRALC                                                     Training courses                         80.00
           Hathern Library                                     Donation                                 1500.00
           Home Farm Heritage                            Fixing railings on low wall      288.00
           M. Clayton                                              Annual online website            388.89
           M. Spencer                                             Clerks expenses                       144.41
           C. Betts                                                    7 invoices                                1062.83
           K. Lawson                                                Gardening work                       320.00
           C. Betts                                                    Graffiti spray                               17.10
          Royal British Legion                               Donation – poppy wreath         50.00
Highways and Footpaths:
          Nothing to report.

          Meeting closed at 9.05 p.m.


            


